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CHLORPYRIFOS
720

Insecticide Manufacturing Concentrate Contains Chlorpyrifos

TO BE USED FOR MANUFACTURING USE ONLY

DANGER      POISON

EYE IRRITANT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

GUARANTEE: Chlorpyrifos ........ 720 g/L

REGISTRATION NO. 24626   PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET: 205 L

UNITED AGRI PRODUCTS
R.R. #2

Dorchester, Ontario
N0L 1G5

Phone No.: (519) 268-8001

5797 10/96

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

To be used only in the manufacture of an insecticide which is
registered under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT or for a
Fertilizer/Insecticide product which is registered under the
FERTILIZERS ACT Read Technical Bulletin for formulation
details.

PRECAUTIONS:

May be fatal if swallowed.
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Excessive absorption through
skin may be fatal.

Warning - Eye irritant

May cause skin irritation

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

Do not get in eyes, on skin, or clothing. Avoid breathing
vapours. Handle concentrate in a ventilated area. When
handling concentrate, wear protective clothing such as long-
sleeved shirt, long-legged pants, hat, gloves and boots
resistant to aromatic solvent, i.e. neoprene or nitrile
butadiene rubber. The use of a respirator approved by CSA for
filtering spray mists or organic vapours is recommended when
handling the concentrate in a confined area. Wash thoroughly
with soap and water after handling and before eating, drinking
or smoking. Remove contaminated clothing and wash before
reuse. Discard contaminated leather articles including shoes.
This product is a (mild) skin sensitizer. Repeated exposure
may cause allergic reaction in sensitive individuals. If this
should happen, discontinue use and consult a physician. Keep
away from food, foodstuffs and water supplies.

PHYSICAL OR CHEMICAL HAZARDS

COMBUSTIBLE. Do not use or store near heat or open flame. Do
not cut or weld container.

FIRST AID

If swallowed: Call a physician or poison control centre
immediately. Do not induce vomiting. Contains an aromatic
petroleum solvent. Do not give anything by mouth to an
unconscious person.

If on skin: immediately wash with plenty of soap and water.
Get medical attention.

If in eyes: Flush with plenty of water for at least 15
minutes. Get medical attention if irritation persists.

If Inhaled: Remove to fresh air if symptoms of cholinesterase
inhibition appear and get medical attention immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION



Chlorpyrifos is a cholinesterase inhibitor. Treat
symptomatically. If exposed, plasma and red blood
cholinesterase tests may indicate degree of exposure (baseline
data are useful). Atropine, only by injection, is the
preferable antidote. Oximes, such as Pralidoxime Chloride, may
be therapeutic if used early; however, use only in conjunction
with atropine. Supportive care. Treatment based on judgement
of the physician in response to reactions of the patient.

STORAGE

1. Do not store near food, feed, seed, fertilizers or other
pesticides.

2. Keep in original container during storage.

3. Store in a cool, dry, well-ventilated place. Keep away
from moisture and temperature above 50EC.

DISPOSAL

Canadian formulators of this manufacturing concentrate should
dispose of unwanted product and containers in accordance with
municipal or provincial regulations. For additional details
and clean up of spills, contact the provincial regulatory
agency or the manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on the label. It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use
or handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information



obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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